2014 Annual Report:  Walden Woods Village Council
February 28th, 2015

Summary:    Walden Woods in total, as a Common Interest Community, has grown substantially since September of 2005 when the homeowners assumed responsibility for the community.  At that time the Village had 72 of the 156 shares or allocated interests of Walden Woods Conservancy, Incorporated.   Today the Village has 72 shares (1 per unit) of the total 336.  As the Community has grown, with its vastly different varieties of homeownership, some problems have arisen.  Some still need to be resolved, but the Community is making the transition from a small organization to a small corporation.  The 2014 budget was $978,134.00.  


The financial position of the Village is sound.  The management of our finances has improved from 2006 through 2014.  Your fees have been well managed.
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 Our Village fee was $210 in 2006.  For 2014 it was $225.  That is less than an 8% increase over 8 years.  A great deal of that credit goes to the Council Boards who worked hard to correct allocation errors.  That is the drop of 2011 and 2012.

The fees we pay to the Conservancy have also been well managed.  As the following graph shows, our fee to the Conservancy has gone down. 
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The declining fee to the Conservancy has been the result of (1) the addition of Duplex and Town Home 
units paying into the Conservancy and (2) sound management of expenditures by the Conservancy Board.  In 2006 it was $62.00. It is now $50.00.  All councils pay this same fee and have seen the same declines.

At the same time as our Village fee and Conservancy fee have been well contained, our Reserve positions in both the Village and the Conservancy have dramatically improved.  The first graph below shows the position of the Village Reserves.  The second shows the position of the Conservancy Reserves.
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The Village has $90,000 in Reserves.  The Conservancy has just under $140,000.  The Village has made significant strides in building its Reserves, but it has to be kept in context.  As a general rule of thumb, for the next several years the Village has to continue to put $30,000 to $35,000 into Reserves while only spending $10,000 to $15,000.  Why?  It is because the repaving of the roads On the Knoll looms in the future.  The Budget Plan that you received with your 2015 Annual Meeting letter showed estimates of On the Knoll driveways at $80,000 and roadways at $120,000 (mill & overlay.)  We also want to continue redoing the brick walkways. We have to finish the catch basin replacement.

The key to building the Reserves for the future is sound management of the present.  It is the Operating Budget which funds the Reserve budget.  So each year while we keep the grass mowed, the snow plowed, the necessary repairs made, and the smaller capital projects accomplished, we must operate within a sound budget. Our Operating Budget for 2015 is $203,040.00.

The Village has a strong history of doing just that as the next graph illustrates.  The top line is revenue. That is the fee we pay.  The second line is the operating expense.  The third line is the contribution to the Reserves.  The fourth line is the net.  It should be zero.  On average it has been. We did have an $8,556.00 deficit in 2014, but we did make strong contribution to the Reserve fund as well.  The overspent categories were tree work, general maintenance, and water.
Operating budget deficits at year end come out of Reserves.  Any surplus goes into the Reserve at each year end.
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The top line shows the obvious.  As our Village fee has been reduced, so has our income.  They are one in the same.  We have done a good job controlling the red line as that income has decreased.  We have lowered our expenses, but as you can see, it is becoming harder and harder.  Since 2012 the two lines have been slowly converging.  The cost of water is the culprit.

The contribution to Reserves in 2008 looks great at $50,000, but $20,000 was a special assessment.  We must sustain a contribution to the Reserves each year of between $30,000 and $35,000.  No one wants special assessments.

Our 2015 objective is to get the bottom line to $0.00 or better yet post a surplus.


Here are some of the ways we will achieve that goal:
1. Control water costs.  They have risen faster than any other item in the budget.  We will have a series of “Water Check Saturdays.”  We will turn the system on in your area at a specific time and ask you to flag any heads that are malfunctioning.  Since the system runs at night, it is very difficult to catch all the problems quickly.  It costs us more than $300 to run the Village irrigation system each night.  We can’t have leaks.  We need to schedule “Days On” properly.   Hopefully we will get adequate rain, but only during the week, please.

2. Use the $10.00 increase in 2105 Village fee wisely.  The increase of $7,200.00 is only about 3.5% of the overall budget, so it is not a windfall.

3. Continue to work with the Conservancy Board to control the Conservancy fee.  This graph shows the Conservancy Board has a very good history of running a yearly surplus which in turn helps build Conservancy Reserves.
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4.  Revise the Reserve spending Five Year Plan. It is based on the Reserve Study and a yearly review of the condition of Village Common Elements.

5. Keep you informed and ask for your constructive participation.  That is the reason we established waldenwoodsvillagecouncil@gmail.com                The monthly financial reports are available to you upon request.  
6. Work on the major governance issues that face the entire Community.  The boundary issue still needs to be resolved.  The Declaration, By-Laws, and Rules need to be revised.  Both of these projects are making progress.  A walk of the proposed boundaries is scheduled for May.  Drafts of the Documents are being reviewed by the Conservancy Board.  Both the Boundaries and the Documents will require a 2/3 favorable voter by the entire Community.

We hope you have found this report useful. Dozens of people have worked on the Village Board since 2006.  The sound financial foundation we enjoy today is a result of their effort.  We must continue to build on that foundation.


One final reminder: issues pertaining to the condition of the property are to be sent to Elite Property Management.  Your property manager is Chris@epmllc.com

Your Board of Directors is there to deal with management and governance issues. 


Please consider attending the Conservancy Board meetings.  They are held at 7:00 PM at the Meeting House on the last Wednesday of the month.  

Thank you.  Sincerely,

Pat Tanner

Joe Palladino
Peter DeBisschop
P.S. Our thanks to Michele Mumford at Elite who helped time and time again by digging up information back to 2006.

cc. Conservancy Board of Directors

Chris Kohnle


Michele Mumford 
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